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Notice of plans to create a new two class Specialist Resource Base 
(SRB) at Toftwood Infant and Junior School Federation 

 
Dear Parents and Neighbours,  
 
As part of Norfolk County Council’s commitment to invest in Special Education Needs 
across the county, we are proposing to build a Specialist Resource Base (SRB) with 
a Social, Emotional, Mental Health (SEMH) specialism at Toftwood Infant and Junior 
School Federation. The SRB will cater for 16 primary aged children in two classes.  
 
A design team from The Qube have been working closely with Children’s Services 
and Norse Consulting on possible solutions and we are close to agreeing a final 
design. The Qube anticipate submitting a planning application in January 2025, and 
before doing so we would like to share the proposal with parents and local residents.  
 
Children’s Services will be holding an informal exhibition event on Tuesday 3rd 
December 2024 at Toftwood Junior School, between 3.30pm and 5.30pm. This is an 
open, drop in, event, and no booking is necessary.  
 
Representatives from The Qube, Norse Consulting, Children’s Services and the 
school will be available to answer any questions you may have about the proposals. 
The outline proposals are attached overleaf.  
 
Once the planning application has been submitted there will be the opportunity for 
individuals and interested parties to express their views to the planning authority as a 
formal submission. If approved, it is hoped work will start in July 2025, and have a 
build duration of approximately four to five months.  
 
Please be aware that these plans and dates are provisional and are subject to 
change. Please check the Norfolk County Council Planning website once the 
application has been submitted for up-to-date information – this planning application 
will be submitted under Toftwood Infant School’s address.  
 
If you would like to discuss any of the above or have any queries regarding the 
proposals please contact Jamie Tolman or Chris Brooker, Children’s Services Project 
Officers by email on schoolreview@norfolk.gov.uk   
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Building Plan 
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Proposed Site Plan 
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